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Summary/Action Minutes 

 
I. Alameda County Violent Crime Data 2013  

     Attachment 

 Junious Williams, Executive Director, Urban Strategies Council and Robert Stahl, Research Associate, 

 Urban Strategies Council presented a PowerPoint presentation on the 2013 Violent Crime data in 

 Alameda County. 

 

The goal of the fact sheet is to present a general picture of reported violence in Alameda County in 2013 

and how it compares to the state in the past 10 years.  

  

 Supervisor Haggerty asked about violent crime data for the unincorporated area. 

 

 Junious Williams stated that Urban Strategies will use data from the Sheriff’s Office as an addition to this 

report in future reports. 

 

Brett Keteles, Assistant Sheriff, Sheriff’s Office, reported that the Sheriff’s Office reports to the Uniform 

Crime Reports, division of the FBI. In the unincorporated area, violent crime is down and property crimes 

have increased. 

 

    Purpose:  

     Report progress 

     Advocacy or Education 

     Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position 

     Other: 

 

 Recommendation from the Public Protection Committee: Urban Strategies Council will include the 

unincorporated area data in future reports. 

 

 

II.     Proposed Animal Control Adoption Fee Increase 

      

    Carol Stavert, Animal Control Supervisor, Sheriff’s Office, presented a memorandum to the Committee to   

  request a fee increase for animal adoptions.  

     

The Animal Control Unit of the Sheriff’s Office requests that the animal adoption fee be increased from $25 

to $35, effective July 1, 2015, to recover the costs of providing services.  

 

Fees for adoption services have not been adjusted since 2006 and are in need if modification to offset the 

increasing cost of service. The fee increase will not result in a profit for the shelter.     

http://www.acgov.org/board/bos_calendar/documents/DocsAgendaReg_5_14_15/PUBLIC%20PROTECTION/Regular%20Calendar/Alameda_County_Violent_Crime_Data_2013_PP_5_14_15.pdf


 

 

 Michael Mercadal, Program Specialist, Sheriff’s Office, reported that the Animal Control Unit fees are 

 reviewed annually and compared to other jurisdictions. 

    

   Purpose:  

    Report progress 

    Advocacy or Education 

    Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position 

    Other: 

 

 Recommendation from the Public Protection Committee: Approve. Move to the full Board of 

Supervisors.  Supervisor Haggerty directed the Animal Control Unit to review their fee schedule and make 

proposed adjustments where necessary. 

 

 

III. Update on AB 109 Public Safety Realignment  

 

   Marcus Dawal, Acting Deputy Chief Probation Officer, Adult Services, Probation Department, presented a 

PowerPoint presentation to update the Committee on the work of the AB 109 Public Safety Realignment 

Community Corrections Partnership Executive Committee (CCPEC) Working Groups.  

 

Currently the Programs and Services Working Group is in the process of developing a client-focused, 

 pocket resource guide targeted to the realigned and reentry populations. In addition, they are also 

 developing a calendar of events that compiles upcoming CBO services targeted to the realigned and reentry 

 populations.  

 

The Process and Evaluation Working Group is an ad-hoc subcommittee formed to develop a process for 

 organizations to apply for realignment funding. The recommendations will be presented to the CCPEC on 

 May 19, 2015. They will begin developing procedural rules for the CCPEC meetings, upon request from the 

 Board of Supervisors. 

 

The Fiscal and Procurement Work Group is currently working on the AB 109 Realignment Budget 

allocations, met on May 12, 2015 and have developed a proposal to provide a 50% allocation to community 

based organizations, which will be presented to the CCPEC on May 19, 2015.  

  

 Community Advisory Board Update (CAB) 

 

   The Community Advisory Board has begun monthly meetings, alternating between Oakland and Hayward. 

 In an effort to provide county overviews, the CAB has received the following presentations: 

 County Administrator’s Office - County’s budget process 

 GSA – County’s procurement process 

 Sheriff’s Office 

 Transition Day Reporting Center 

 Community Capacity Fund (assisted with designing the process) 

 County Council – Brown Act and Conflict of Interest  

 

One issue of concern is the conflict of interest: the CAB is charged with developing procurement strategies 

that may result in conflict of interest for those members representing agencies who may apply for funding. 

There are future presentations for the CAB from the remainder of the County departments.  

 

   Derrick Bowles, Vice Chair, CAB, stated that the CAB is in conversation with County Counsel regarding 

 the conflict of issue concern. Mr. Bowles also stated that the CAB is working on filling several vacancies 

 on the CAB and funding for activities for CAB members. 

 

 

 



 

Purpose:  

 Report progress 

 Advocacy or Education 

 Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position 

 Other: 

        

 Recommendation from the Public Protection Committee: Approve. Move to the full Board of 

Supervisors.  Supervisor Haggerty directed the Animal Control Unit to review their fee schedule and make 

proposed adjustments where necessary. 

 

 

IV. Progress Report on the Transition Day Reporting Center 
   Attachment 
 

Roth Johnson, Program Director, Leaders in Community Alternatives, and Program Director for the 

Transition Day Reporting Center, presented a PowerPoint presentation to provide an update on the 

Transition Day Reporting Center. 

  

Leaders in Community Alternatives (LCA) has 24 years of experience with both residential and day 

treatment programs for the criminal justice population. They have coordinated state programs as well as 

the Counties of San Francisco, Sacramento and Solano. 

 

LCA’s partners include St. Vincent de Paul for food service, Community Works for parenting and 

restorative justice programs, Village Connect for coaching and mentoring and Five Keys Charter School 

for high school and GED instruction.  Additional partners include: Alameda Health System, Healthy 

Communities Oakland, the Salvation Army and the Social Security Administration. 

 

The Transition Day Reporting Center currently is temporarily located on the 2
nd

 floor of the Probation 

Building at 400 Broadway, Oakland, CA and staffs the Program Director, one (1) administrative 

assistant/intake specialist, one (1) clinical supervisor, three (3) case managers, 3 program monitors and 

onsite community partners, to serve 120 clients annually. 

 

The County’s Transition Day Reporting Center opened on March 23, 2015 and to date there have been 57 

client referrals with 35 clients who have been evaluated and accepted into the program, with twenty-one 

(21) active clients. 

 

After the completion of the permanent site there will be a grand opening of the Transition Day Reporting 

Center. 

 

   Purpose:  

    Report progress 

    Advocacy or Education 

    Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position 

    Other: 

 

This item was informational only and required no Committee action. 

 

   PUBLIC COMMENT 

   None. 
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http://www.acgov.org/board/bos_calendar/documents/DocsAgendaReg_5_14_15/PUBLIC%20PROTECTION/Regular%20Calendar/Transition_Day_Reporting_Center_PP_5_14_15.pdf

